QC Blues on hold as well

After the latest word
from lowa Governor Kim
Reynolds regarding a new
COVID-19 proclamation,
the Midwest High School
Hockey League has been
placed in a pause.

“After league officials
contacted the governor’s
office, it was confirmed
that the proclamation
considers the league to

be recreational and is
therefore prohibited from
gathering,” league officials
said in a news release sent
Thursday. “The proclama-
tion, starting on Tuesday,

Nov. 17, will end at midnight
Thursday, Dec. 10.”

With that decision made,
the MHSHL has scratched
all games scheduled be-
tween now and Dec. 10.
Practice is also paused for
all lowa teams during this
period, including the Quad
City Blues.

“Hopefully the League can
resume play Dec. 11,” the
release said, “and follow
the current schedule, con-
cluding with the year-end
varsity and junior varsity
tournaments in Ames
March 4-7.”




